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1. Background 
  
The ICV scheme has been kept under constant review throughout the pandemic and various 
amendments have been made in light of changes to government guidance.   
 
2.  Decision Record 
 
2.1 To resume the ICV scheme with in-person visits in line with the current 

government roadmap and appropriate local risk assessments.  
 
 
3. Consultation, Engagement and Communication 
 
3.1 None required 
  
4. OPCC Monitoring Officer advice 
 
4.1   Legal, Management and Equality Implications – Current and Future 

The PCC’s Chief Executive and Monitoring Officer has advised that the 
arrangements set out meet the duty of care to the volunteers based on the risk 
assessment undertaken and current government advice. There are no current 
and going concerns identified by this scheme about the way in which custody 
is provided across Devon, Cornwall and the Isles of Scilly and the scheme can 
be reintroduced at any time. 

 
 
4.2 Financial and Commercial – Current and Future 

The PCC’s Chief Finance Officer and S151 Officer has advised that there are 
no financial considerations associated with this decision. 

  
 
5. Supporting documents: 
 
 There are no supporting documents that relate to this decision 
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6. Official approval 
  
6.1 Following the appropriate approval, this decision sheet will be published, 

subject  to FOIA  classification, on the OPCC website.     
 
 
 

For OPCC office use: 
  

If FOI Closed at the current date under Section 22, please 
provide details of the future date by which this decision can 
be reconsidered for publication:   
   

 
N/A 

 

Is there a publication schedule that lists the documents 
relating to this decision that will also be published later in 
the future?  If yes, please attach a copy with this decision.   
 
 

 
no 

 

    
 
The Recommendation for Decision as outlined in this report is formally approved and subject to 
Freedom of Information Classification will be published on the OPCC website: 
 
 
Police and Crime Commissioner 

 
 
---------------------------------------------- 
Signed 
Print: Alison Hernandez 
Date: 20 May 2021 

Governance Signature by   
Monitoring Officer  

 
 
---------------------------------------------------- 
Signed  
Print: Frances Hughes 
Date: 20 May 2021 
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